
 

 

 
 
 
January 16, 2019 
 

Public Works 
Engineering & Construction 
1151 Bronte Road 
Oakville, ON L6M 3L1 

 
RE:  NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION 

 Wastewater Sewer Main, Lateral and Maintenance Hole Rehabilitation on South 
Service Road, Ward 4, City of Burlington, Our File: PR-3042O 

 
Dear Resident/Property Owner: 
 
Beginning this winter 2019, Halton Region will be rehabilitating wastewater sewer mains, 
laterals and maintenance holes on the South Service Road from Fraser Drive to 250 metres 
east of Fraser Drive, (see attached map).  This work is required to maintain Halton Region’s 
wastewater infrastructure and reduce the risk of basement flooding.  
 
The contractor for this project is Atlantis Underground Services Inc., with project administration 
by Halton Region.  Construction is expected to be completed by the summer 2019.   
 
Utilities such as Union Gas, Hydro and Bell Canada have already started to locate and mark out 
their existing infrastructure to prepare for this construction.  Please do not remove these 
marker stakes or paint markings.  Staff will return to remove them once the project is 
complete.  
 
Project Related Information and Recommendations:  
 
 Traffic Delays – The project may cause traffic delays, lane shifts or lane restrictions.  We 

will make every effort to minimize any potential inconvenience and provide you with 
advance notice when disruptions must occur.  Emergency vehicle access will be 
maintained at all times.   

 
 Driveway Access – During the project, direct access to your driveway may be restricted 

for short periods of time.  You will be notified in advance of any planned restrictions.  
 
 Waste Collection – Your garbage and recycling will continue to be picked up on the 

regular scheduled day.  It is the contractor’s responsibility to move your garbage and 
recycling to a location where our collection vehicles can pick them up.  Please mark your 
house number on your containers or bins to help with identification. 

 
 Truck Traffic – At times, you will notice increased truck traffic in the construction area. 

Please be aware and use extra caution while driving. 
 
 Vibration – You may experience some vibration due to the work being done.  As a 

precaution, we recommend that you remove or secure objects on shelves and walls. 
 
 Mail Delivery –  We do not anticipate any changes or delays to mail delivery.  Should 

there be any changes, you will be notified in advance. 
 
 Noise – You may experience noise as a result of construction.  Work will be scheduled in 

accordance with local noise by-laws. 



 

 

 Lawn Irrigation System –  If you have a lawn irrigation system, please locate any 
sprinkler heads within the public road allowance and on your property. If the lawn irrigation 
system is damaged by our construction activities, Halton Region will reimburse you for the 
repair and reinstatement of the damaged irrigation system. 

 
 Wastewater Services –  There may be some disruption to wastewater services at various 

times throughout the course of the project.  You will receive written notice of any 
scheduled shutdowns or disruptions, a minimum of 48 hours before the disruption occurs. 

 
 Night Work – Night work may be required as part of this project.  You will be notified in 

advance of any change in work hours. 
 
 Dust and Mud –  Due to the nature of the work, there may be increased levels of dust and 

mud near the work site.  The contractor is required to manage these impacts. 
 
This project is part of Building a Better Halton, the Region’s infrastructure construction plan for 
roads, water, wastewater, and waste management projects across Halton Region.  For more 
information on Regional construction projects, please visit www.halton.ca/construction. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please dial 311 or contact me 
directly at 905-825-6000 (toll-free 1-866-442-5866), ext. 7141, or by email at 
alexander.andrenkov@halton.ca. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Alexander Andrenkov, P. Eng, M.Eng., MCSCE 
Project Manager 
 
 
c: Gary Carr, Halton Regional Chair 
 Marianne Meed Ward, Mayor, City of Burlington 
 Colin Best, Regional Councillor and Chair, Planning & Public Works Committee 
 Shawna Stolte, Regional Councillor, Ward 4, City of Burlington 
 Jane MacCaskill, CAO, Halton Region 
 Jim Harnum, C.E.T., MBA, Commissioner, Public Works 
 Marek Braczek, P.Eng., Director, Engineering and Construction Services 
 Cathy Robertson, P.Eng., PTOE, Manager, Capital Engineering and Construction 
 Robert Flindall, P.Eng., Senior Project Advisor 
 Allan Magi, P.Eng., Executive Director, Capital Works, City of Burlington 
 Access Halton 
 Social and Digital Media, Halton Region 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 


